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YPI CHARTER SCHOOLS 

 
December 5, 2022 
 
TO:  YPI Charter Schools 
  Board of Directors 
 
FROM: Yesenia Zubia, PHRca 
  Coordinator of HR/AP 
   
SUBJECT: Recommendation to approve 2023 Salary Exempt Compliance Alignment 

  
BACKGROUND 
On January 1, 2023, California’s state minimum wage will receive a COLA increase from 
$15.00 to $15.50. With that, the minimum salary needed for exempt employees to remain 
classified as "exempt" will also increase; the minimum salary needed is based on double the 
state's minimum wage. Our current credential salary table has salaries starting at below double 
minimum wage. 
 
ANALYSIS 
If we choose not to increase the salaries for the seven (7) staff members, they will need to be 
reclassified as "non-exempt" employees. This means they will be paid by the hour, entitled to 
overtime, and any other wage and hours laws within the Labor Commission's Wage Order #4. 
Six of these staff members are teachers and paying them by the hour will amount to far greater 
pay liability, given teachers typically put in more than 8 hours of work daily and work on 
weekends. 
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RECOMMENDATION 
Due to budgetary constraints, we are proposing only increasing the soon-to-be non-compliant 
seven (7) staff salaries to the minimum amount needed for them to remain classified as exempt. 
This increase will result in an unbudgeted increase of $2,126.36. The credentialed salary table will 
need to be adjusted in the near future to reflect the changes. 
 
It is recommended that the Board of Directors approve the 2023 Salary Exempt Compliance 
Alignment for YPICS. 
 
 


